
 

 

 

 

 

FOR THE PURPOSES OF DETERMINING THE NEXT BEST 

PERFORMANCES TO REGION AND STATE  

(USING MANUAL TIMING) 

In an attempt to make sure that all times taken at the various Little Athletics NSW championship 

carnivals are processed as consistently as possible, it has been agreed to make adjustments as 

follows:- 

 Any times for events up to and including 400m, taken with stopwatches, will have an 

adjustment made to the time.   

 This will be an addition of 0.24sec for all track events up to and including 200m. 

 For events over 200m and up to and including 400m, an addition of 0.14sec will be added. 

Please note that the time published on the results at the Zone and/or Region Championships will 

be the time shown by the stopwatch, with the time shown in 10th of a second.  This is only for 

events that have been started using manual timing.  The official results published on the LANSW 

website will show ‘h’ next to track events started manually, ie. by stopwatch and timing gates 

triggered by the gates operator. 

The additional time adjustment detailed above will be added when the progressions are 

processed at the Little Athletics NSW office. 

Any timing gates that are used that have the start not triggered by the gun (ie. triggered manually 

by the gates operator) will also have the same adjustment made. 

In explanation for the process—times taken manually with the stopwatch are quicker as there is a 

reaction time not picked up by the timekeeper. 

 

 

 


